
PRESIDENT’S LETTER
 

From the 19th Hole
Larry Prosi’s

September 2023

As we head into the fall, I thought it’s time to mention some 
reminders regarding our various polices plus other updates. 
But first huge news: 

Congratulations to our newly crowned Club Champions!
Nik Neal - Club Champion

Tony Avarello - Senior Club Champion (gross)
Jeff Morris - Senior Club Champ (net)

John Hoffman - Super Senior Champion (gross and net)
   

Your Board continues to get many questions regarding our 
Cancellation Policy, Pace-of-Play Policy, and “where did my 
winnings go?” amongst many others.  So the following is a 
brief recap.  A more extensive policy description is available 
on our website. 

• Pace-of-Play Policy – simply put, your group must finish 
within 15 minutes of the group you are following.  Golf 
Genius is the final determinant of this “gap”.  Penalties 
are assessed if the gap is greater than 15 minutes.  The 
secondary POP criteria is total elapsed time to play. 
Check the website for more detail on this policy. 

   
• “Where’s my Money?” – for all home tournaments played 

at Torrey Pines, your winnings are credited and must be 
spent at the TP Pro Shop.  You must go into the pro 
shop to find out how much you have on the books.  We 
strongly urge you to keep your own records in case of 
discrepancy.  For all club away events, your winnings 
are added to your website Member Account balance.  
You may use these funds for a vender/gift certificate or 
to buy club-logo gear from the TP Pro Shop – select 
these options from the MY ACCOUNT pulldown menu 
after website logon.  If you have any questions contact 
Steve Shushan, smshushan@sbcglobal.net.
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• Member contact info – is available on our website 
Member Roster.  However, to enable other members to 
view your phone number and email address you must 
select the “share my contact information with other 
members” box in MY ACCOUNT/EDIT INFO.

• Late Cancel/No Show Policy including inclement 
weather – Please read the “late cancel and no-show 
policy” on the website. Also, the inclement weather 
policy.  Simply put – all tournament play is “on” unless 
you’re notified the morning of the event by 6 am.  We 
adhere to these policies and no excuses are accepted. 
It is the member’s responsibility to know these rules. 

• Speaking of Rules - check the website for “Rules 
Members Need to  Know”

Other Club News…

• Please welcome our newest Board Member – Johnny 
Guarnes! Johnny brings a wealth of previous golf board 
experience and IT knowledge and will be a huge asset to 
our Board. 

• Thanks to Bob Hood, the club has new Bag Tags!  You 
will be notified when to pick up at the Pro Shop. You can 
also purchase “only one additional” bag tag thru the pro 
shop, cost is $10 (you can use your pro shop credit) 
…also Bob has arranged for the pro shop to start offering 
various new club merchandise by year end! 

Thank you to all our members for your support of our 
very busy volunteer Board…any questions, please let 

me know. Stay healthy and hit ‘em straight! 

Larry 


